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EXEC MEETING 14 (14/05/2013) – CONFIRMED 

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 14th Exec meeting

14/05/2013
*
*
*

MINUTES FROM 14/05/2013
1 Business

1.1 Present
	Mathew Owen
	President 

	Lauren Wellburn
	Vice President (Education & Welfare)

	Nathan Eager
	Vice President (Finance & Student Activities)

	Katie Jones
	General Secretary

	Daniel Trotman
	Chair

	Stephanie Peters
	Events

	Jonathan Hurst
	Events

	Alexander Read
	Events

	Elliott Mincher
	Events

	Charlotte Cockeril
	Media

	Mohamed Amer
	Sports

	Anjalie Rajapakse
	Societies

	Yan Leung
	Societies

	Reem Abdegalil
	Community Projects

	Mateo Dworkin
	Community Projects

	Omar Abbassi
	Technical

	Claire Nichols
	Environment and Ethics

	Juliet Davidson 
	Environment and Ethics

	Mena Farag
	Equality and Diversity

	Zelda Ncube
	International Officers

	Fahmina Khaleque
	International Officers

	Tom Arjomandi
	Council Elect

	Olabisi Obamakin
	Council Elect


1.2 Apologies

	Ray Sacks
	Heritage

	Jack Sugrue
	Heritage

	Dheemal Patel
	Charities

	Natasha Lee
	Charities

	Michael Lee
	Charities

	Esme Siriboe
	Charities

	Toby Flack
	Sports

	eshan Ashcroft
	Technical

	Onkar Rehal
	Equality and Diversity


1.3 In attendance
Anna Eaton – Mental Wealth Society
1.4 Minutes from the previous meeting
· Amend LW and NE’s job titles.

· PASSED
1.5 Matters arising
· Societies to email round details about awards – COMPLETED

· MG to set up scanning ID cards for sports – DONE

· MO to email round details of medgroup positions – COMPLETED

ACTION POINT 
 Society officers to email Kaya to tell her about naming of religious societies
· NE to email round certificates to society committees – ONGOING

ACTION POINT

MO and NE are to email certificates round to all society committees
2 Reports

2.1 Vice-President (Education & Welfare)

· LW gave a verbal report in lieu of a written report. She reminded exec to advertise the summer ball. She also notified exec about a new flow diagram the welfare committee was looking into. She further mentioned e-portfolio research also. 

· PASSED
2.2 General Secretary
· ACTION POINT- KJ to put society pack on website

· PASSED
2.3 President
· MO gave a quick oral summary to supplement his written report. MO chiefly talked about the university reshuffle and the INTO students. He also discussed the events at University council. 
· PASSED
2.4 VP finance and Student activities
· NE gave a verbal report in lieu of a written report, he told exec about how he was helping with summer ball, and was working with the university lawyer for liability for the event. 

· PASSED
2.5 Events Officers
· SP gave a brief oral report in lieu of a written report mentioning silent disco on Friday to remind exec. 

· LW recommended lecture shout outs and advertising by exec to increase numbers about the silent disco.

· PASSED
2.6 Media Officers

· CC gave a brief oral report about the newsletter and website.

· PASSED
2.7 Heritage Officers
· Absent and without a report
2.8 Societies Officers
· AR gave a brief oral report in lieu of a written report, she also discussed nominations evening and asked if anyone had any ideas for staff members to speak at the evening.

· KJ asked how many nominations thee had been. AR replied about 50. 

· LW asked the societies officers to provide a brief summary about nominations weekend. 

· PASSED
2.9 Community Projects Officers
· MD gave a brief oral report in lieu of the written report. They talked about a recruitment of volunteers for a local project. 
ACTION POINT

Societies, sports and community project officers to get together and encourage more information to be put on the website.

· OO asked how other universities put information about societies on their websites KJ replied that they did it themselves.

· PASSED
2.10 Technical Officers

· OA gave an oral summary of the technical officers report. 

· LW reminded exec about not double booking in order not to lose deposits for the events.

· PASSED
2.11 Environment & Ethics Officers

· JD updated exec about the exciting news about NUS funding for environmental projects. JD talked about the ideas they had come up with. She also talked about allotment project recruitment. 
· YL said that the gym powered energy plan sounded like a fantastic idea but wondered about how Rob Lowe would feel about this. CN replied that they weren’t sure but very few people got back to them. 
· LW asked if they shouldn’t look at the whole picture at halls, but CN said she was worried that it didn’t seem exciting enough. 

· MO said that he spoke to Mike Boland today and he was encouraging about the idea. 

· PASSED
2.12 Equality & Diversity Officers
· MF reminded everyone about the Rise up disco. 

· LW also asked those who said they could volunteer for the rise up disco to come forward.

· PASSED
2.13 Charities Officers

· Absent and without a report
2.14  International Officers
· FK gave an oral report on what they had been up to in lieu of a written report. Zn added that they had been helping make a pre-departure guide for the university filled with tips from this year students. They added about that they had been doing through social media to help international students.

ACTION POINT
International officers and MO are to encourage INTO student representatives to come to senate to encourage inclusion.
· PASSED
2.15 Sports Officers

· MA gave an oral report about sports ball and the fine from BUCS. 
· MD asked if every team had been entered to BUCs. MA replied that he didn’t know but TF would, MD said he would ask him. 

· PASSED

4.Year Plan
ACTION POINT
Heritage officers to decide a date for Cobras 
· Allotment project and elections to go on year plan.

ACTION POINT
Events officers are to book rooms for the summer ball and events coming up.
5. Mental Wealth Society proposal 
AE gave a short presentation about her Mental Wealth society proposal. She mentioned that an increasing number of people do go through mental health issues throughout their life and this was particularly true concerning medical students. She added that people were more likely to take advice from peers than from an authority stance. AE said her society wanted to advertise the routes for help to others and help those who had problems and wanted to help discuss them in a wider forum. 
Questions and Answers
DT asked what the difference was between this proposal now and what it was 6 months ago. AE said that they had many meetings with LW and they realised that peer counselling wasn’t the best way to go about helping people. 
DT asked exactly what this society would be doing. AE said they would be advertising mental health day, working with the events team for mental health events. She added that they wanted to hold workshops and focus groups and that their ultimate aim would be to lessen the stigma of mental health. 

DT asked how the society was going to ensure continuity. AE replied that they were planning to be organised in how it was handed over and ensure that the committee would be aware of exactly what was needed. 

DT asked what they were planning to do with membership fees. AE said they wanted to charge a small amount to encourage people to join. She added that they were planning on fundraising themselves and it would be added to that. She also said that it could help cover the costs of events.

Discussions

OO said she seemed very passionate but was worried about what they would actually do. AR said that they would help students’ access help rather than giving them help, which was a great idea. MO mentioned that many societies didn’t do that much actively but were still valuable. He added that it was a great idea to advertise the services that SGUL offered. KJ added that the effects of this could be great as it would be students advertising counselling services which would work very well. DT said he was getting a feeling that a proposal was about to be made. 
PROPOSAL

LW ‘I propose that we accept the Mental Wealth society as a society of the Students Union.’ Seconded by KJ. LW gave a one-minute speech about how they had worked on their society proposal and added how brilliant it would be to encourage the services that we offer.  No one argued against. FOR – 13, ABSTENTIONS – 0, AGAINST – 0.

6. Summer Festival
LW said how she had started advertising for the summer festival. She notified everyone that it was a day event from 2-11pm and that there was a BBQ. She also said there would be three rides. She also stated that it was the same things for half the ticket price. 
The advertising would be done in Halls and in the bar. The tickets would be on lanyards and hopefully would help advertise the event. She said she hoped this was going to be a positive change and would certainly be good for students and exec who had to work the event.

MO said that exec really needed to tell people about it and that the changes were a blessing in disguise and could be a really good way of doing things.
KJ asked about the alcohol being sold. LW said there would be a bar the entire time but were also considering a reception to help get people there. TA asked about when people should eat LW replied that they had a choice of food when they got there. 

LW showed some examples of the festival tickets. 

7. AAMG projects

MO said that there was funding for ideas to improve student experience. One of the projects they were looking at was the family system. He said that people should feel free to come up with their own ideas and apply. There would be a Q&A event next week.

8. Posters

MO said that the equality staff from the university said some posters had been found to be offensive, and that exec should check when they stamp posters if they are offensive. He added that international students were finding it hard to know which events were alcohol free so he wanted to come up with a logo for posters to help let students know. 

7. Elections

MO said that there would be 2 weeks of advertising for the elections. He said that election template had been formed and was ready to go. The nominations would be open on the 27th May. 
He wanted exec to be clued up on the elections to give people the right information so that people weren’t stopped from running. 

He also said that top 3 would be offering prospective candidates the chance to shadow if they wanted to do the role. He added that they would have a cross dressing day to discourage the stereotype about certain genders in sabbatical roles. LW said there would be t-shirts, and members of exec on campus could wear them around. She wanted as much exposure as possible, so the t-shirts must remain on site. 
 8. AOB

None to report
